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 Thank you for your patience while we construct your new hospital. 

 TWEED VALLEY  
HOSPITAL PROJECT  

SEPTEMBER 2023 

 
 
 
WORKS NOTIFICATION 
 
The NSW Government is investing $723.3 million in health for the Tweed-Byron region, which 
includes construction of the new Tweed Valley Hospital. Health Infrastructure NSW has engaged 
Lendlease to construct the main hospital buildings. The new hospital is on track to open to patients in 
2024. 
 
Out of hours activity on Helideck – Tuesday 26 September 2023 
 
As part of normal commissioning and testing activities for the Tweed Valley Hospital, a helicopter will 
undertake a test landing and take-off on Tuesday 26 September from the new helipad on top of the 
hospital.  
 
The helicopter will complete an approach, landing, and take-off to ensure all visual elements of the 
helipad are successfully commissioned. While exact timing will be determined by weather conditions, 
we anticipate the landings to occur between 4pm and 7pm on Tuesday 26 September.  
 
 

What to expect: 
 

• One helicopter approaching, landing and taking-off from the top of the hospital between 4pm 

and approximately 7pm. Weather conditions will dictate the precise timings.  

• Typical aviation lighting and noise will occur. Lendlease will minimise these impacts as much 

as possible.  

• If weather conditions inhibit the test flights, they will be undertaken on the next available date.  

 

Keeping you informed  

We are committed to keeping the local community updated and informed about construction 
activities for the new Tweed Valley Hospital.  
 
We encourage you to register to receive works notifications at 
tweedvalleyhospital.health.nsw.gov.au or contact the project team for further information: 

         

Construction enquiries: 
Phone: 1800 992 634, Option 1 
Email: tvh@lendlease.com 
 

General project enquiries: 
Phone: 1800 992 634, Option 2 
Email: 
tweedvalleyhospital@health.nsw.gov.au 
Website: 
tweedvalleyhospital.health.nsw.gov.au 
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